KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 23 February 2022

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


§   

ACTION









































Diane
























































Diane




































































Diane

























































































































































































































































































































































































PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair).  R. Tideswell, D. Bertsson & P. Horner.





IN ATTENDANCE:	R. Sutton, G. Cook, H. Davies & B. Winter. 





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


P. Whiting, K. Teasdale, A. West, S. McCann & L. Richardson. 





MINUTES OF LAST MEETINGS


The minutes of the Committee Meeting held 22 January 2020 and AGM held 29 September 2021 were agreed as a correct record.


 


MATTERS ARISING


(i)   Visit to Mayor’s Parlour (6. Committee Meeting 22 January 2020)


Diane reported that she had expressed an interest in KRA members visiting the Parlour but a date had been deferred due to the pandemic. Geoff suggested getting in touch again to reaffirm.





(ii)  Abandoned Vehicle (8. AGM 29 September 2021)


The abandoned van had now been removed from Echo Barn Hill.





(iii) Handrails (11. AGM 29 September 2021)


Richard reported that a handrail was now on the list to be installed adjacent to the steps on Low Kirkbarrow Lane; however, Kendal Civic Society had been consulted regarding the materials. 





UPDATES & REPORTS


Chair


Diane reported that Public Liability Insurance (PLI) had been very difficult to secure due to us having had a claim against us in respect of The Adventure Play Area, even though this was no longer in our ownership. She had, however, managed to secure both PLI and Employers’ Liability (necessary in respect of our volunteers) Insurances through Ladbrokes but the cost had risen by approx. £100 p.a.





Treasurer


Rose gave the following report. 





My last report was for the September meeting, since then I have purchased sweets for Halloween totalling £272.90.  Paid the Public Liability Insurance £348.27 and a contribution to SLDC to replace the slide on the Adventure £2875.00. Reimbursed Mrs Rose Tideswell £5091.75 for food purchased for the sheds and the Christmas Food Share and food drops that have continued after Christmas. 





Diane has applied for a grant to fund the food drop of £3213 and we already had one for £2750.01 so a total of £5963.01. I have paid out £5091.75 and £272.90 for Halloween so £5371.65.  I have delivered over a 100 food parcels in December and January and about 18 in February.  Dave Miles gave out the sweets for over a 100 children at Halloween and Kirkbarrow Residents Association donated 50 selection boxes to the Salvation Army for their Christmas Children presents appeal.   





Morrison’s Community Champion Kirsty Ireland has allowed us to us the 10% discount card when purchasing food.





Barclays Bank did allocate a member of staff for a couple of days to assist in the food distribution, my granddaughter helped with the rest.





£971.39 remains in general funds with all other balances in the accounts allocated to the projects for which the monies were granted.





Community Police - No report submitted. 





Kendal Lads & Girls Club - No report submitted.  





CCC Community Development 


Although posters were not yet available, Sinead had forwarded details of the Rag Tag Arts event taking place in the Salvation Army Hall from 10am - 3pm on Tuesday 12th April 2022. Places were limited to 30 and a hot lunch would be provided, funded by CCC.





Sinead had also forwarded an application form for hard-pressed families to apply for funding for household supplies - food, utility bills and essential items - from Action for Children. Diane would forward this to Huw to raise awareness amongst the disadvantaged families at Ghyllside.





South Lakes Housing


Lyn had reported that SLDC were to do upgrade work to Spider Park.





Ghyllside School 


Huw reported that school had suffered 2 Covid spikes since September, resulting in 13 teaching staff having been absent before Christmas, some of which had caught Covid twice. Thankfully, the spikes were now over; however, families were still being asked to self-isolate if showing symptoms.





School was trying to get back to normal now, with clubs and residential visits having resumed.





Despite another low birth-rate year for Kendal, Ghyllside was again proving very popular amongst parents, with 58 out of 60 first choice places being selected for September’s Reception intake.





Councillors


County


Geoff reported that Glebe Road would be closed from 6pm until 1am for one week from 28th February 2022.





He said that Cumbria County Council would now only be in existence for one more year, with elections taking place for the new Westmorland & Furness Unitary Authority this May, which would replace the County and District Councils. Both Councils would run parallel for one year, with the new Unitary acting as a Shadow Authority.





Town Councils would continue as is, with elections also taking place this May.





Q. How much is Council Tax being increased from April?


A.  CCC would effect a 2% increase in respect of Adult Social Care but it wasn’t yet known by how much the District, Town and Police elements would rise.





Q.  When might Echo Barn Hill be resurfaced as it is in a poor state of repair?


A.  It is on the list waiting to be done. 





 ACTIVITIES & EVENTS PROGRAMME 


Diane reported that she hadn’t received replies rom Zoe at GLL following requests for coaches to run games sessions during school holidays. Diane would contact Huw with a view to asking the school’s sports coach if he knew of anyone if a reply was still not forthcoming from GLL.





PROGRESS REPORTS - ONGOING ISSUES & PRIORITIES


Youth Facilities & Activities - See 4. (vi) above.





Kendal in Bloom Community Planting Project - No further planting planned. 





   Litter Picks


It was agreed to hold the next Litter Pick on Saturday 9th April 2022, starting at 10:30.





Traffic Lights - Junction of Glebe and Milnthorpe Roads


No progress. Geoff reported that this would be very unlikely to come to fruition as the pavements on Milnthorpe Road were too narrow to accommodate traffic lights, which would also shine in to nearby properties. The meeting considered the latter point to be irrelevant, as it hadn’t stopped similar schemes elsewhere in the Town. 





‘Bus Stop: Top of Echo Barn Hill - Shelter


Diane had still to make contact with some residents that she knew used the ‘bus stop, as they had not yet signed the petition. 





Road Safety: Ghyllside School Entrance, Greengate Lane 


Geoff reported that the one-way signs to be erected at the junctions of Well Ings and Greengate Lane were still going through the legal process to allow their installation. 


 


Road surfaces - potholes


Report to CCC Highways Hotline:  0300 303 2992; e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk" �contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk�; or use website:  www.cumbriacc.gov.uk. 





Dog Fouling, Fly-Tipping, Litter - Report to SLDC: 01539 733333 or PCSOs.


It was agreed to contact SLDC to request dog patrols on the Greengate Lane pavement adjacent to the school field, as there had been an increase in dog fouling there.





NEW ISSUES - None raised.


										


DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Committee - 04 May 2022.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS - None.





The meeting closed at 8.13 pm



















































































































































































































































































Geoff said that the scheduled resurfacing of Echo Barn Hill was due to start later this year.








KENDAL LIONS’ CHRISTMAS COLLECTION 2018


Rose informed the meeting that the Lions will not be involving community groups with the Christmas Collection this year and they will not be knocking on doors - just stopping at various locations.  This will put a dent in our fundraising but is disappointing for the children.   





SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 2018/19 and 2019/20


Our last activity for 2018/19 will be February half term; this will be a Dance Session.  Diane is in the process of applying for grants for the 2019/20 year for both the Summer Fun Event and Parish Hall activities.





PROGRESS REPORTS - ONGOING ISSUES & PRIORITIES


Youth Facilities & Activities:		(a)	The Adventure - Nothing to report.


(b)	Brockbeck Games Area


The Monday evening sports sessions finished for the year on 8th October and won’t resume again until the lighter nights in April, subject to funding.





Kendal in Bloom Community Planting Project - Nothing to report.





Litter Picks


There were 13 helpers on the 29th September but only 4 on the 10th November. Another date will be agreed in Spring.





Traffic Lights - Junction of Glebe and Milnthorpe Roads - No progress to report. 





‘Bus Stop: Top of Echo Barn Hill - Shelter/Seat


A petition is being circulated. Rose reported that she keeps seeing the same people but still has the petition.





Road Safety: Ghyllside School Entrance, Greengate Lane - Item 5(viii) above refers.





Road surfaces - potholes


Report to CCC Highways Hotline:  0300 303 2992; e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk" �contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk�; or use website:  www.cumbriacc.gov.uk  





Dog Fouling, Fly-Tipping, Litter - Report to SLDC: 01539 733333 or PCSOs.





NEW ISSUES - None reported.


														


DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Committee - 30 January 2019.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS - None.





The meeting closed at 7.50 pm
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